Palm Valley City Council

Minutes

Regular Meeting

June 27, 2011

The City Council for the City of Palm Valley met in Regular Session on the 27th day of June 2011, at 1:30 p.m., 1313 Stuart Place Road, Palm Valley, Texas.  The meeting was attended by the following people:
MAYOR
Dean Hall
COUNCIL MEMBERS
Rick Hosea, Holly Lieberenz, Marvin Hendrix and Ray Anzaldua

Absent:  John Hollingsworth

CITY SECRETARY

Sylvia R. Trevino

CITY ATTORNEY

William Wepfer 

Others in attendance:

A.R. Garcia, Chief of Police (CPV)
1) CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Hall called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m.

2) PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Mayor Hall led the Pledge of Allegiance.
3) PUBLIC COMMENTS

Mr. Bob McCown expressed concern over some illegal dumping that is occurring by the canal adjacent to 
the Wildwood Subdivision.  He recognized that it is not a City of Palm Valley issue but was of the opinion 
that this illegal dumping which could get into the canal could have an effect on the Palm Valley’s drainage.  
He encouraged that a City 
official contact either the City of Harlingen or the Irrigation District about this 
problem.
4) APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF 5/23/11 Regular Meeting.
A copy of the minutes from the 5/23/11 Regular Meeting was provided in the agenda packet for the Council’s review.  
Councilman Hosea made a motion to approve the minutes as presented. Councilman Hendrix seconded the motion.


Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion carried unanimously.
5)
ACTION TAKEN TO AUTHORIZE NEW SIGNATURES ON THE CITY’S CHECKING 
ACCOUNTS AT BBVA COMPASS BANK AND DECLARING CURRENT SIGNATURES AS 
NULL AND VOID

The City Secretary explained the purpose of this agenda item and stated that this type of action by the 
governing body is required in order to be able to add the new Council member, Ray Anzaldua, as a signator 
on the City’s checking accounts.


She asked that action be taken in two parts:  1) to declare the current signatures null and void and 2) 
authorize the new signatures as:  Dean Hall, Marvin Hendrix, Rick Hosea, Holly Lieberenz, John 
Hollingsworth and Ray Anzaldua.



Councilman Hendrix made the motion as recommended by the City Secretary (as shown above).  
Councilman Anzaldua seconded the motion.


Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion carried unanimously.
6 )
ACTION TAKEN TO ADOPT AN ORDINANCE TO ESTABLISH 1) A RECORDS 
MANAGEMENT POLICY; 2) DESIGNATE A RECORDS MANAGEMENT OFFICER (RMO); 
AND 3) ADOPT THE TEXAS STATE LIBRARY AND ARCHIVES COMMISSION 
RECORDS CONTROL SCHEDULES.

The City Secretary explained that her research through the City records found that there is no records 
management policy in place and that the Texas State Library had confirmed this.  She explained that in 
order to ‘fast track’ the City to come into compliance with the mandate by the Texas State Library, that the 
City had to establish a records management policy; 2) designate a Records Management Officer, which in 
most cities, is the City Secretary; and 3) adopt the Texas State Library and Archives Commission Records 
Control Schedules.  She explained that by doing this it would allow staff legal authority to destroy records 
once they have reached their retention periods.  

She recommended that the ordinance be adopted to bring the City into compliance by implementing a 
records management policy and the other required mandates by the Texas State Library.


Councilman Hosea made a motion to adopt the ordinance as recommended by the City Secretary.  
Councilman Hendrix seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion carried unanimously.

7)
CONSENT AGENDA:

A. MONTHLY POLICE REPORT – MAY 2011
B. MUNICIPAL COURT REPORT – MAY 2011
Chief A.R. Garcia reviewed his report with the Council.
There was minor discussion on the frequency of oil changes.  Chief Garcia explained that oil changes are done every 3,000 miles due to the vehicles being driven a lot.  He reported on the minor accident caused to the police vehicle and indicated he would be taking it to the body shop tomorrow for repair.

Chief Garcia reported on a concern expressed by a resident who is recommending surveillance cameras be set up to deter the number of thefts that are occurring.

Councilman Hosea asked about the possibility of installing signs that would read ‘safety laws strictly enforced’.  Minor discussion followed and the Chief was instructed to come up with recommendations on where to place such signs, how many, what size, wording, etc. and to check on the legalities as well.  These recommendations are to be presented at the next Council meeting.
Council members were encouraged to submit their own ideas to the Chief as well.

Chief Garcia informed the Council that June would be the last month to hold Court once a month.  Starting in July Municipal Court hearings will be held twice a month---2nd Tuesday and 4th Tuesday of the month.  This is being tried to alleviate the congestion that results by having too many people in a small facility as the Council Chambers.

Discussion followed on citations that are being issued as warnings, especially with speeding tickets.  Chief Garcia explained that the issuance of warnings is at the officers’ discretion.  The officer has three choices:  1) gives a verbal warning; 2) a written warning; or 3) issues a citation.  He, as the Police Chief, cannot set quotas on how many citations to issue but he can suggest that only citations be issued.  

Councilman Hendrix asked that the report on citations be revised to add the heading of each column to every page.
There being no further discussion, Councilman Hosea made a motion to accept the monthly police report and Municipal Court report for May, 2011.  Councilman Anzaldua seconded the motion.


Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion carried unanimously.
8)
CHECK LISTING AND MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORT FOR THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY 
AND THE WATER SERVICE FOR MAY 2011
A copy of the monthly financial report for the City of Palm Valley and the Water Service for May 2011 and copies of the check listings were included in the agenda packet for the Council’s review.  Mayor Hall commented that the financials were good----above on income and below on projections.  He indicated that next month’s financials would be adjusted to reflect actuals closer to the projections.
Councilman Hosea made a motion to approve the check listings and monthly financial reports. The motion was seconded by Councilman Hendrix.


Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion carried unanimously.

9)
INVESTMENT REPORT FOR THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY AND PALM VALLEY WATER 
SERVICES FOR APRIL 2011
The Investment Reports for May 2011 for the City of Palm Valley and Palm Valley Water Services were included in the agenda packet for the Council’s review.
It was noted that one of the CDs expired in May and a new one was purchased for $45,000 at 1.15% interest at Texas Regional Bank for 12 months.  Staff looked into various banks to see what interest rates were being offered and Texas Regional Bank had the better rate. 
Councilwoman Lieberenz made a motion to approve the investment reports as presented.  Councilman Hosea seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion carried unanimously.
10)
PURCHASE REQUESTS
Chief Garcia presented the idea of supporting the July 4th parade that is being sponsored by the Harlingen Country Club.  He asked for authorization to spend City funds to purchase hot dogs and all related condiments, plates, napkins, drinks, etc.   He stated that he will be attending a planning meeting with the Harlingen Country Club tomorrow to discuss further details on the parade.
Councilman Anzaldua made a motion to authorize the expenditure of up to $200 to purchase hot dogs and drinks and other related items to participate in the July 4th parade.  

Councilwoman Lieberenz seconded the motion.


Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion carried unanimously.

11)
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT REGULAR MEETING
The next meeting will be held on Monday, July 25, 2011 at 1:30 p.m.
12)
ADJOURN

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 2:00 p.m. upon a motion by Councilman Hosea and seconded by Councilwoman Lieberenz.
______________________________________




Dean Hall







Mayor
______________________________________

Sylvia R. Trevino
City Secretary
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